
2015 Review Conference 

of the Parties to the 

Treaty on the Non-Proliferation of Nuclear Weapons

Statement of the 

International Committee of the Red Cross



The International Committee of the Red Cross (ICRC) is grateful for the opportunity to address

the States Party to the Treaty on the Non-Proliferation of Nuclear Weapons (NPT). We speak as

the organization mandated by States to protect and assist the victims of armed conflict and other

situations of violence, and to promote and strengthen international humanitarian law. It is the

horrific suffering that the ICRC witnessed in Hiroshima, while supporting the Japanese Red Cross

in assisting the victims of the atomic bombing, which led us in September 1945 to call on States

to prohibit nuclear weapons, a call repeatedly made since then by the broader International Red

Cross and Red Crescent Movement.

Five years ago, States Parties to the NPT recognized for the first time the “catastrophic 

humanitarian consequences of any use of nuclear weapons”. Along with this historic 

acknowledgement, the 2010 Review Conference Final Document committed nuclear-armed 

States Parties to accelerating progress on the steps leading to nuclear disarmament and to take 

further efforts to reduce and ultimately eliminate all types of nuclear weapons. This built on the 

promises made at previous Review Conferences to fulfil the disarmament commitment of Article 

VI of the Treaty. Yet 45 years after the NPT’s entry into force, there has been little or no concrete 

progress to fulfilling this goal. In fact, the ongoing 
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